
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

COVID Update 

December 28, 2021 

 

 

Dear Residents, Tenants, and Families, 

We tested staff at the Luther Place site on Monday, December 27, and all test results came back 

negative for the Covid virus.  

We tested staff and nursing home residents at the Fountain Lake site and one Woodland resident 

tested positive for the Covid virus, and two employees tested positive. One employee works at the 

Woodlands and the other employee has duties throughout the Fountain Lake site.  

In order to stop, or at least slow the spread of the Covid virus at the Woodlands, we will not be mixing 

second and third floor residents during activities.    

On Thursday, December 30, we will be testing Woodlands residents and the employees at both St. 

John’s locations. 

Visitors are still allowed at all St. John’s buildings. To protect the residents and tenants that live at St. 

John’s, we encourage all visitors and all St. John’s employees to get vaccinated. Please wear a mask 

whenever out in public, physically distance yourself from others when possible, and wash or sanitize 

your hands throughout the day. I know that many of us are getting tired of dealing with the Covid 

virus, but these are basic precautions. It doesn’t require a lot of time or energy to take these basic 

precautions. 

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.     

Sincerely,  

Scot Spates  

CEO / Administrator     

 

 


